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TO:  South Dakota Aeronautics Commission 

FROM:  Jack Dokken, Office of Aeronautics 

DATE:  September 18, 2025 

SUBJECT: Airport Weather Camera Request 

 

Over the past several months, discussions have focused on the installation of aviation weather cameras 
at airports across South Dakota. The Spearfish Airport has now completed its installation, and the 
cameras will be going online very soon. The City of Spearfish is requesting state reimbursement for its 
camera system. 75% of the total $14,412.94 is $10,809.71. 
 
In addition, several other airports have expressed interest in installing weather cameras. These airports—
Aberdeen, Gregory, Sisseton, Wagner, Watertown, and Yankton—have indicated a willingness to pay the 
contractor directly and then seek reimbursement of 75% of the costs through state funds. The remaining 
25% would be covered by the airports using individual tax revenues or other local shares, whichever each 
airport deems appropriate. 
 
Based on the installer’s estimate of $12,500 to $13,500 per airport installation, the anticipated costs are as follows: 

• Six additional airports (Aberdeen, Gregory, Sisseton, Wagner, Watertown, Yankton): $75,000 – 
$81,000 total 

• Total for all seven airports including Spearfish: $87,500 – $94,500 
 
Of this amount, the state reimbursement obligation at 75% would range from approximately $65,625 to 
$70,875, with the remaining $21,875 to $23,625 to be covered locally. 
 
Consideration and direction from the Aeronautics Commission are requested regarding reimbursement 
for the completed Spearfish system, as well as authorization for reimbursement participation for the 
additional airports listed above and authorization for the airports to utilize their tax revenue funds or 
other local shares for the remaining 25% match. 
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